



July 2025

Dear Frontier Families,

**Welcome to the 2025-2026 school year!** We are very excited to start the year focused on classroom instruction and improving academic outcomes for all of our students. Frontier is a school on the move – and we're moving in the right direction! If your plans for your student have changed and your student will **NOT** attend Frontier Elementary this year, please let our office know immediately by leaving a message at 916-566-1840 or email frontieroffice@trusd.net.

The First Day of school is Tuesday, August 19th. The School Office will reopen on August 4th and hours are 7:30 a.m. to 4:00 p.m.

## **School Hours starting August 19, 2025**:

Monday, Tuesday, Thursday, Friday Breakfast: 8:00 a.m. – 8:25 a.m. School starts: 8:30 a.m.

School ends: 3:12 p.m.

Early Release Wednesday
Breakfast: 8:00 a.m. – 8:25 a.m.
School starts: 8:30 a.m.

School ends: 1:12 p.m.

Back to School Night and the Annual Title 1 Meeting is scheduled for Thursday, August 28, 2025 at 6:00 p.m. Please plan to attend this very important event where you will learn about your child's classroom, curriculum, homework policies, school expectations, and important ways to help make this school year a success for your family. On August 1st you will need to complete the Parent Data Confirmation (PDC) in the Aeries Parent Portal (English: <a href="https://youtu.be/X1K41sEOBiE">https://youtu.be/WCGr-Jd7xdU</a>). This is your opportunity to update emergency contacts, phone numbers, etc. Also, once you complete the PDC you will be able to see who your child's teacher is so please take a few minutes to complete this.

Due to limited supervision in the morning, please do not send your student to school before 8:00 a.m. All students who come to school before 8:15 a.m. must report to the cafeteria. All meals are free to currently-enrolled Frontier students. For lunch, your child can bring food from home or eat the lunch provided by the cafeteria. *Please note the following*: Sharing food is strictly prohibited, do not send glass containers to school, and limit soda and sweets. Also, only people listed on a student's emergency contacts are permitted to deliver outside lunch to their child at school (No Door Dash, Uber Eats, etc.). Unless arrangements have been made in advance, all students are expected to leave campus promptly at dismissal — 1:12 p.m. (Wednesday) and 3:12 p.m. (M, T, Th, F).

We have a lot of fun family events planned for the year, and we always welcome volunteers to work with us in creating the best possible learning environment. You must have a *Twin Rivers Volunteer Badge* to volunteer at the school. We have opportunities for parents to serve on our School Site Council (SSC) or English Learner Advisory Committee (ELAC) as well as helping your child's teacher. For more information about volunteering or serving on a committee, contact the school office. Also, please consider joining our Parent Teacher Association (PTA) by emailing <a href="mailto:frontierpta95842@yahoo.com">frontierpta95842@yahoo.com</a>.

All Frontier students are to enter and exit through the front gate of the school or through the back gate located at the Pinebrook Way/Tacomic Drive intersection. Starting at 8:30 a.m. all gates will be locked. Any visitors or tardy students will need to check in at the front office before entering campus. Please note: For the safety of our students and staff, please do not block the gate/fire lane in the school parking lot.

We hope you have had an enjoyable summer, and we look forward to seeing all of you soon!

Sincerely,

Mai Yang, Principal